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Dobbs Ferry School District Welcomes 
 New Assistant Superintendent for  
Finance, Facilities and Operations 

 
 

Dobbs Ferry, N.Y. January 10, 2018—Ron Clamser Jr. officially joins the Dobbs Ferry 
School District on January 22, 2018 as the new Assistant Superintendent for Finance, 
Facilities and Operations. He is replacing Sylvia Fassler-Wallach, who was with the District 
for the past eleven years. Mr. Clamser’s appointment was approved by the Dobbs Ferry 
Board of Education at its January 9th meeting. 
 
Since 2014, Mr. Clamser has been the Assistant Superintendent for Business and Human 
Resources for the Mahopac Central School District in Mahopac, New York. In that role, he 
oversaw the business office, transportation, technology, buildings and grounds, food services 
and most recently human resources. The Mahopac District comprises five schools, 
approximately 4,500 students and over 800 staff. Previously, Mr. Clamser was the School 
Business Executive for the Clinton-Essex-Warren-Washington BOCES in Plattsburgh, New 
York for four years, and prior to that, served as Business Manager for the Beekmantown 
Central School District in West Chazy, New York.  
 
“Ron has a comprehensive understanding of school finance and human resources including 
budget development, recruitment and hiring, labor relations, financial reporting, audit 
compliance, and capital project management,” said Dobbs Ferry Superintendent of Schools 
Dr. Lisa Brady. “We are looking forward to having Ron on our team and as a member of 
our Dobbs Ferry family.”  
 
Mr. Clamser graduated with a Master of Science Degree in Human Resource Management 
from SUNY Stony Brook; a Bachelor of Science Degree in Business-Accounting from the 
University of Phoenix in Tulsa, Oklahoma; and received an Associate Degree in Applied 
Science-Management from Oklahoma State University. He received his certification as a 
School District Business Leader from The College of Saint Rose in Albany, and is currently 
pursuing his Doctorate in Educational Leadership at Manhattanville College. He lives in 
Hopewell Junction with his wife and two children. 
 
“I am very excited about this opportunity and getting to know the staff, parents and 
community members as we begin the budget building process for the next school year,” said 
Mr. Clamser. “I’m also looking forward to collaborating with the central office leadership 
team and using my experience in school finance, human resources and facility operations, to 
support the educational vision and mission of the Dobbs Ferry School District.”  
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